 Welcome to St. John the Evangelist Parish

MASS INTENTIONS  
Saturday,                                                                June 13th       
 5:00 pm.
Buck & Afra Green, Robert Blackwell,


             Daniel Arvin, Naomi C. & Idris Brown


Sunday,                                                                   June 14th    

 7:30 am.           Lloyd & Reese Boyd
 10:30 am.         Dee Ann Nolan, Margaret Norris,

Margaret Smith, Bob Matthews  

Monday,             at St.Joseph                               June 15th         (B) 6:00 pm. 
Margaret Strange

Tuesday,                                                                 June 16th      
8:15 am.  
Joseph Mattingly
Wednesday,                                                            June 17th  
6:00 pm.            For the People
Thursday,                                                               June 18th       

11:00am 
Funeral Mass  for Mary Beth Plemens 

Friday,                                                                    June 19th             
8:15 am.     
Joe Ringwald
Saturday,                                                                June 20th       
 5:00 pm.
Ernest & Catherine Colvin, Ernest Bradley,  

                          Jack Steiner, Gary Thompson
Sunday,                                                                   June 21st    
 7:30 am.           Norbert Peter
 10:30 am.         Jim Bowling, David R. Davidson, 
                          Abie Barth, Jim Love
Ministers  for                                               June 13th  / 14th            

SACRISTANS

5:00 pm.       
Judy Ader

7:30 am.    
George Erler
10:30 am.     
Glenn McAtee
SERVERS:
5:00 pm.    
 Patrick Allbright, Cassidy Esch, 
Heather and Hannah Harshaw
7:30 am.

Olivia Wininger, Adie Nolley,
Grace Foddrill, Bryant Eckerle
10:30 am.      
Rachel Robinson, Kylie VanHoy, 
Sean Lents, Alex Bowling, John Wagoner
GREETERS:

5:00 pm.     
FD-  Rachel Doyle   
SD-   Anne Marie Crays,  Volunteer
7:30 am. 
FD- Greg and Dottie Potts    
SD-  Tom Peter, Chris Peter
10:30 am.      
FD- Gayle Strange    
SD-  Kara, Jarrett, Ashlee Arvin ,  Sue Morrison
LECTORS: 
5:00 pm.    
Jill Wininger, Elaine Wade
7:30 am. 
Jerry Padgett, Greg Potts
10:30 am.      
Lynn Bateman, Rhi Graves
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS:

5:00 pm.     Pat Daugherty,  Tom Walker, Inger Johnson,
 Alice Weisheit, Charles/Carolyn Buxton, John Crays
7:30 am.
     Donna Heshleman, Jerry Lubbehusen, 
Peg Neidigh, Tom/Chris Peter, Darin/Jane Holder
10:30 am.      Curt Johnson, Dayne Holder, Alan Lagree, Gayle Strange, Peter McDowell, Tom/Stephanie McAtee

                    Kenny Inman, Mark Bauer  

From Our Pastor 
     My dear friends in Christ, 
      I am most happy and thankful to report to you that we have REACHED OUR CPC GOAL OF $147,470.00 through cash or pledges.  This is dependent on everyone following through on their initial commitment. A special thank-you to all those who have responded to this important campaign. I appreciate very much your ongoing SUPPORT and GENEROSITY! 

      Last Sunday, we celebrate the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi) with a special procession after the 10:30 Mass. The procession left the church and traveled along Church Street and through-out the city. It stopped at four different stations which symbolized the four corners of the world. The procession returned to church for Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament.   The 3rd Degree Knights of Columbus held the canopy and flags, while the members of the 4th Degree of Knights of Columbus provided the Honor Guard. The parish servers and members of the youth group were fully involved.  The music was led by the parish choir and music ministry team.  This was a wonderful demonstration of our belief in the Holy Eucharist as the Body and Blood of our Lord Jesus and the center of our faith.   A special thank-you to Paula Ringwald for all of her hard work and to all who participated.                                               
      We owe a debt of gratitude to Stephanie McAtee for the countless hours she gave as the Chairperson of our pictorial directory.  There were a total of 455 portraits and 828 separate family address entries included.  Stephanie and her committee summited the directory on June 2nd and we expect  delivery of the completed books in August of this year.  Again, I am most appreciative to Stephanie and her committee:  Julie LaGree, Annette Taylor, and Jill Wininger, along with Shelley Christmas, who took all of the group pictures.
      Today at all of the Masses, representatives from the Knights of Columbus will be speaking to us about the world’s largest Catholic fraternal service organization. Our local members of the K of C are truly men of faith and men of action to whom we are indebted.
                                  May the Lord bless and keep you,                                           

Father Walker. 

 Ministers  for                                  June 20th  /   21st h        
SACRISTANS

 5:00 pm     
Julie LaMar
7:30 am 

George Erler
10:30 am     
Noel Harty
 SERVERS:

 5:00 pm     
Patrick Allbright, Rachel Lents, 
        

Emily Wade, Caden Chandler
7:30 am  
Jason and Craig Lubbehusen, Adie Nolley
10:30 am      
Carson Rayhill, Luke Nonte, India Arvin, 
Mason Harder, Maddie Strange, Lindsey Rasico

GREETERS:

5:00 pm     
FD-  Joe and Vicky Doyle     
SD-  Barbara Stoll, Joyce Conlon
7:30 am 

FD- John and Diane Vaupel     
SD-  Darin Holder, Jane Holder
10:30 am      
FD- Dan/Barbara Gregory    
SD- Faye Holland, Denny Smith

LECTORS:

5:00 pm     
Amy Todd, Inger Johnson
7:30 am

Bruce Hawkins, George Erler
10:30 am      
Linda Cropp, Mary Ringwald
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS:

5:00 pm     Jill Wininger, Linda Wickman, Janet Matthews, Donna Ader, Elaine Wade, Diane Schutte, Julie LaMar 

7:30 am Jerry/Betty Huelsman, Rita Divine, Kathy Wittmer, Bruce Hawkins, Annette Taylor, Richard Kluesner
10:30 am     Linda Cropp, Karen McAtee, Greg/Lynn Bateman, Mary Ringwald, Brenda Mathies, Andy Ringwald 

 Youth News                                  with Mark Potts s     

       We are needing student volunteers to help with the float for the Summerfest Parade on June 20th at 7:00 PM.  If any student is interested be sure and let me know!

      We will be having bingo at Ketcham Memorial Center in Odon on Tuesday June 23rd.  We will be leaving St. John Center at 5:50 PM and should return around 8:00 PM.  

      We will be having Bingo at the Loogootee Healthcare and Rehabilitation Center (nursing home on Poplar Street) on Friday, June 26th at 2:00 PM.  We will be finished at 3:00 PM.  If you would like to come and help, be at the nursing home at 1:45 PM. 

      The Fourth Annual Fortnight for Freedom will take place in the Diocese of Evansville and across the country June 21-July 4. This year’s theme is “Freedom to Bear Witness.” Bishop Charles C. Thompson will open the Diocesan observance by celebrating Mass at 6 p.m. CDT on June 22 at St. Benedict Cathedral. He will lead Vespers (evening prayer) to conclude the diocesan observance beginning at 6 p.m. on July 3, also at St. Benedict Cathedral. All are welcome. To heighten our awareness as a parish, we will have a Prayer Service here at St. John on Sunday, June 28th at 2:00 pm. 
 Sunday Collection                     June 7th    / 8th    2015   
St. John  248 Envelopes (877 families)         $ 9,571.00

“For All Men in the Parish”-Father/Son Breakfast

June 14th after the 7:30 Mass.-
Sponsored by the K of C
 Religious Education News       with Paula Ringwald                    
FAITH FORMATION               

 pringwald@evdio.org
Elementary K-6 & 9th Grade (Confirmation Class)

Religious Ed. Classes:  Has ended for the season. Have a great summer! 

Jr. Sr. High (Grades 7,8,10,11,12)

Religious Ed. Classes:  Has ended for the season. Have a great summer! 

Adult

Bible Study: Has ended for the summer, will resume    Sept. 13th.
Retreat Meeting: Monday June 15 at 7:00 Upper level of the center
Cursillo Retreat: Men’s Oct. 8-11, Women’s Nov. 5-8.  We currently have 2or 3 attending. This is a wonderful opportunity to spend a quiet weekend getting closer to God.  For more information please call Paula Ringwald at the rectory of leave a message on the answering machine.  I will call you back. 
Family

Vacation Bible School: June 22-26    6-8:00pm 

We are again planning on having a float in the Summerfest parade like we did at Christmas. A committee is needed to start planning and building our entry. Anyone interested in helping with this please contact us at the rectory .
                    MUSIC       MINISTRY                       .                      Children’s Choir: Has ended for the season.  We will start up again Sept. 8th
Folk Group Practice: Tuesday at 7:30 pm. 
Adult Choirs and Musicians:

June 13th /14th   5:00 Musician- Mary         Cantor- Mary

            7:30 Musician- Sandy       Cantor-Carolyn

                        10:30 Musician - Rick        Cantor- Leslie
June 20th /21st    5:00 Musician- Lynn       Cantor- Paula

            7:30 Musician- Sandy       Cantor-Carolyn

                        10:30 Musician - ?              Cantor- Bob
Quilt Raffle Tickets -will be distributed after the Masses on June 13-14.  Please take as many as you can and sell them to family and friends.  Tickets cost $1/ticket or $5 for 6.  Return completed tickets and money to the Parish Office or at the church door representative.  The Raffle will benefit our parish Altar Society and will take place at the Catfish Festival Pork Roast on July 4 at St. Mary's in Shoals.  More details on the Pork Roast will come.

     Up-Coming    Events Ev
 This Week                                  at St. John Parish     
Sunday,                                                              June 14th 
Father/Son Breakfast- after 7:30 Mass
Monday,                                                            June 15th       
(S) St. Mary Eucharistic Adoration-9:00 am to 12:00

Quilters, 11:00 am - 3:00 pm
 (B) Confessions at St. Joseph - 5:15 to 5:45pm

(B) Mass at St. Joseph- 6:00pm
K of C 3rd degree-7:00pm
Retreat Meeting 7:00

Tuesday,                                                            June 16th 
Rosary: 7:45-8:15am       
Folk Group Practice: Tuesday at 7:30 pm. 
Wednesday,                                                       June 17th  
 (W) St. Martin Eucharistic Adoration-3:00 pm to 6:00

Thursday,                                                          June 18th    

 Rosary: 7:45-8:15am        
(L)Eucharistic Adoration after 9:00 Mass to 5:00 pm- unless there is a funeral, then Adoration is from 12:00(Noon) to 5:00pm-      Babysitting from  1:00-3:00.
Friday,                                                               June 19th  
Rosary: 7:45-8:15am                                                                             

Quilters 11:00 am - 3:00 pm  

Saturday,                                                           June 20th   
Private Confession- 4:00 pm     
Sunday,                                                              June 21st  
You Can Help Your Marriage – Do you feel alone? Are you frustrated or angry with each other? Do you argue … or have you just stopped talking to each other? Does talking about it only make it worse? Retrouvaille (pronounced retro-vi with a long i) helps couples through difficult times in their marriages. This program has helped thousands of couples experiencing difficulties in their marriage. For confidential information about or to register for the August program beginning with a weekend on Aug 21, 2015 call 270- 683-1545 ext 346 or email: satkv59@gmail.com or visit the web site at www.retrouvaille.org.
Please, pray for Fr. Lowell Will, who will be having a serious surgery next Thursday, June 18th in Charlotte, North Carolina. 
School Supply Update

To date we have collected 56 boxes of kleenex and 92 glue sticks. We still need 55 family size boxes of kleenex and 298 glue sticks. These items can be placed in the donation boxes at the doors of the church. Thank you to all those who have donated so far.
       If you would like to rent one of our 4 halls- please, call Vicki at 812-295-2225

                    Save the Date                                    e
Father/Son Breakfast: June 14 after 7:30 Mass
Vacation Bible School: June 22-26  at 6-8:00pm 
Prayer Service- June 28th at 2:00 PM
Fall Festival-Oct. 4th           

Cursillo Retreat -  Men’s Oct. 8-11,         

                          Women’s Nov. 5-8.  
Notice from St. John Cemetery Association:

We are in the heart of the mowing season for the cemetery. Please be mindful when decorating gravesites of the necessity to have clear access to mow and trim around the gravestones.  As a reminder the following rules outline in both the Cemetery Association By-Laws and the Plot Certificate issued to the purchasers apply:

1. Decorations may be attached to headstones by a saddle or set immediately adjacent to the base of a headstone in small metal or plastic (no glass!)vase. Shepard hooks for hanging baskets will be placed immediately adjacent to the marker base.

Decorations that cannot be secured to or immediately adjacent to a headstone such as bric-a-brac, toy, bottles/cans. Plastic flower arrangements, stoneware, etc. are discouraged and may be removed by the cemetery committee without notice if deemed inappropriate to the dignity of the cemetery and/or interfering with mowing/trimming.

2. It is the responsibility of the gravesite owner(s) to assure that graves are properly marked and that all decorations comply with the provisions herein. 

Thank-you  for your consideration.
Baby Bottle Boomerang:The total donated by St. John parish as of 6/1/15 is $5,189.47.  The Washington Pregnancy Care Center wants to thank all of you who have donated for your generosity. Your donations will be utilized to help with expenses for the center that is there to help young pregnant women and young mothers.  There are still approximately 60 bottles outstanding.  If you have not turned in your bottle to the church please do so even if you are unable to provide a contribution.  These bottles will be provided to other churches for their Baby Bottle Boomerang campaign.  Once again the Pregnancy Center wants to thank you for your generous donations and kindness.  If you have any questions you can contact Denny Smith at (812) 259-5593. 

	

	


	Remember Them in Prayer

Prayer Line Contacts: the office at 812-295-2225

Betty Huelsman 812-636-4465   email: gbhuel@gmail.com 
Rachel Doyle 295-2740  Rita Ash 295-2619                               

	Please pray for all the sick of our parish.
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Marilyn Arvin, Mary Charlene Burr, Vivian Beard, Dee Bechtel, John Blanton, Dorothy Blessinger, Linda Blessinger, Michael Bowers,  Barbara, Jr.,  Larry & Wyatt Boyd, Wanda Bradley,Clarence E. Bradley,  Avaley Braun,  Laura Ann Brown, Don & Paul Cave, Wanda Cooper,Wesley Crays, Bobbie Cherry, Linda Cresgy, Mary Jane Crew, Jim Durlauf, Breana Dules, Debbie Dyal, Curt Elliott, Patricia Ellis, Philip Erler, Kent Fellers, Joyce, Betty, John, Mike Ervin, Jill Ernst, Dorothy Flynn, Jay and Margaret Garrett, Anne Gebhardt, Candy Gootee, Dianna Gottwalles, Amanda Grafton, John Griggs, Manfred Groemminger, Jeff Grube, Shanna, Shirley and Wanda Harding, Ellie Hassfurther, Michael, Pat, and Roy Hawkins, Jenny Hembree, Marlin Holt, Reagan Hopf, Paul Hornstein, Jane Hovis, JJ (Jim) Jones, David Johnson, Julie Johnson, Megan Johnson, Jeff & Mona Jones, Irene Kaiser, James Lannan, Patty Lannan Louise Lee, Paula Lengacher, Kelly LeTourneau, Mark Lehmkuhler, Betty Lindley, Nancy (Miller) Marlow, Bob McGuire, Jim & Sue Morrison, Alice Myrum, Jennifer Neumann, Riley Osmon, Emil Oster, Pam Owens, John Padgett, Teresa Pevlor, Meg Pew, Betty and Jiggs Pieper, Georgia Anna Ragsdale, Charles Rasico, Hyla Richter, John Richardson, Kirk Sanders, Gerri Schnaus, Linda Schwager, Bill, Carson, Jonah, Kenley, & Terry Shaw, Eddie & Tony Sims, Mary Lou Sims, Rob Smith, Adam Sorensen, Dale & Inez Sorrells, Freda Stringer, Rosemary Stuckey, Marcia Stemle, Susie Stemle, Bonnie & Joe Summers, Maureen Thomas, Troy Tow, Karcyn Trambaugh, Frances Trout,  George Templin, Duane Thomas, Tom Wagner, Rita & Dewey Weaver, Rob Webster, Bobbie White, Gerald and Ruby Wilcoxen, Alvin & Martha Wilheim & family, Bryan & Kristi & Baby, Brooklyn, & Katie Wilhelm,  Rodney Wright.

If you would like to have your name or a loved one’s name listed for prayer, please call 812-295-2225.

Happy Birthday
The following are the birthdays of those who have registered in the parish.
June 14

Lissa Frye

Taylor Hayes

Mary Kay Patterson

Gregory Sims

Ayden Wilson

June 15

Dora Greene

Rachel Hart

Kathy Lythgoe

Rita Poirier

June 16
Martha Blackwell
Barbara Boyd

Carol Boyd
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June 17
Barbara Ash

Mary Ringwald

Virginia Sweckard

Philip Todd

Cooper Van Hoy

June 18

Wade Arvin

Kim Hopkins

Denny Jacobs

Neil Strange

Bill Wade

June 19

John Crays

Jason Jones

Jacquelin Mattingly

Dewey Weaver

Angela Zins

If we have missed your birthday, please let us know.   

  June 20
Melinda Burris

Don Carrico

Mary Jean Davis

Allie Henninger

Sharon Zins

June 21
Stewart Blake

Joel Boyd
Janice Horney

Carol Jones

Nicole Jones

Cassidy Lents

Jan McDowell

Doug Neidigh

Vickie Williams
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